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The Lord’s Blessings:

      We praise the Lord for how He has been blessing our new church and how we are seeing people take steps in their lives. This past 
month, after twelve weeks of classes, we had our English class graduation. We planned a special service on Sunday morning where the 
focus was on them and then after we had refreshments so they could get to know the people from the church. I preached on how our 
lives are like a vapor, and the importance of not waiting until it’s too late to make decisions for the Lord. At the end we gave them their 

spiritually and practically on how to do the ministry. We praise the Lord that one of the young men is already working in a church, with 
the other two, they are helping in our new church plant and we are praying about being able to start new churches with them in the future.
Please pray for these men and several others as they prepare to do the Lord’s will.

1. Pray for the salvation of several that are visiting our new church.
2. Pray the men and women that are currently studying in our Bible college.
3. Pray for those that made decisions in our conference.
4. Pray for Pastor Pablo as he works on getting the paper work for their church

building.

certificates and took the class photo. We had fifteen that graduated and several of which heard the gospel for the first time. Pray for 
several of them as we follow up and continue to encourage them to make a decision for the Lord.

     We also have several families that have been attending the church regularly, so we started having membership classes to explain both 
what we believe and what is expected of someone who is going to be part of the church. By explaining what we believe, we can help them 
make sure of their salvation, see what is the next step they need to take, and make sure they believe the same as us before becoming a 
member.
Please pray that we will see many of them saved or confirm the salvation they have.

More than Conquerors:
      One of our focuses in the ministry here has always been to reach and work with young people, because we truly believe that they are 
the future. This past month we had our first youth conference since 2019, and the focus was how to be conquerors over things in our lives 
like depression, anxiety and temptation. We were excited to have our mission’s director, Bro. Jeff Bush, preach the conference for us 
because he is always a great blessing. We divided up the responsibilities between the four churches who were in charge of music, 
decoration, etc. We were praying that we would have a good group come each night and that many decisions would be made for the Lord. 
We had well over a hundred for each service and Saturday we had over 150 that came. We praise the Lord that many raised their hands, 
and we are following up with several about their salvation. Please pray for the next generation that will be used for the Lord.

The Final Stretch:
      Through the years we have had many different people start in our Bible College but sadly many of them have not finished for one 
reason or another. Well for the last service of our youth conference, on Sunday, we had three young men graduate from our Bible college. 
Two of them took classes from start to finish, and one transferred from another Bible college that we work with and finished his final 
classes with us. One of the things that we have always tried to emphasize is not only learning the Bible but preparing each student both 
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